
 

Cadmium in fertilisers – additional request for a SCHER opinion on a risk 
assessment report from the Kingdom of Sweden 

1. Background 

Further to the earlier request from DG Enterprise and Industry of 9 November 2011 on 
the risks to the environment identified by Sweden as a justification for its request for 
authorisation to lower the national limit value for cadmium in fertilisers in accordance 
with Article 114(5), SCHER issued an opinion on 27 February 20121. SCHER concluded 
that while the data provided by the Swedish authorities were of good quality some 
uncertainties remained regarding several key assumptions used by the Swedish 
authorities to conclude that there is a risk to aquatic organisms in small brooks in 
Sweden. The Commission, therefore, adopted a Decision2 extending the period for 
examination of the request by 6 months, and, by letter of 27 April 2012 informed the 
Swedish authorities about the opinion of SCHER, inviting them to submit additional 
information by 16 July 2012 at the latest.  

In their response of 2 July 2012, the Swedish authorities did not provide any new 
information or reaction to the comments of SCHER, but expressed the opinion that the 
term environment in Article 114(5) actually includes human health i.e. that the 
examination of risks to human health should also be considered under Article 114(5). 

Without prejudice to the correct legal interpretation of Article 114(5), DG Enterprise and 
Industry is prepared to extend the analysis and also consider the possible risks posed by 
cadmium in fertilisers to the Swedish population via the environment, i.e. notably 
through dietary intake. The documents submitted by Sweden as justification for its 
request should, therefore, be examined to determine whether there is new evidence 
(meaning information arisen after 2003, which is the date of adoption of the EU 
Regulation on fertilisers) regarding the need to protect human health from cadmium in 
phosphate fertilisers on grounds of a problem specific to Sweden. 

2. Terms of Reference. 

SCHER is asked the following question: 

Have the Swedish authorities demonstrated that there is a risk to human health from Cd 
in phosphate fertilisers that is specific to Sweden and has arisen after the adoption of the 
harmonised measure in 2003? 

3. Deadline 

In order to respect the legal deadline of 18 October 2012, preliminary opinion of SCHER 
would be needed for 31 July 2012 which should be finalized by 30 September 2012.  

 

                                                 

1 http://ec.europa.eu/health/scientific_committees/environmental_risks/docs/scher_o_156.pdf 
2 OJ L 116, 28.4.212, p 29-33. 
 http://eur-lex.europa.eu/LexUriServ/LexUriServ.do?uri=OJ:L:2012:116:0029:0033:EN:PDF 
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